Rushford Town Board Minutes

Wednesday April 7, 2010 
The Town of Rushford April 2010 Board meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm on April 7th by Chairman Tom Egan followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  Roll call was taken with Tom Egan, Patrick Kafer, Kathryn Lewis and Peggy Hendricks present.  Jerry Schoonover was absent.  Also present for all or part of the meeting:  8 additional persons per attendance record on file.
Statement of Public Notice:   This meeting, the testing of Public Election testing, the Farmland Preservation workshop and office hours for Representative Spanbauer was posted at Eureka & Waukau post office, the web page, and the town hall door. Notices were also mailed to Town Board members and the Zoning Administrators.   A newspaper posting was placed for the equipment testing and an article was placed in the Community Newsroom section of the Oshkosh Northwestern for the Farmland Preservation Workshop.
Minutes:    Motion by Kafer, 2nd by Egan to approve the minutes as presented for the March 3, 2010 town board meeting.  Motion carried.  
Treasurers Report was given by Kathryn Lewis.  The balance in the general account is $198,057.54.  There is $70,341.88 in 3 separate Fire Truck CD’s and $4,646.01 in the Now account.  Motion by Kafer, 2nd by Egan to accept the treasurer’s report.  Motion carried.  
There is a fire truck CD for $17,142.89 that is up for renewal on March 7th.  Motion by Kafer, 2nd by Egan to go with the 15 month CD with a rate of 1.8% with Farmers & Merchants Bank in Berlin.  Motion carried with 2 ayes and 1 nay.

Payment of invoices –Peggy Hendricks read off the invoices which she approved and submitted to the board for approval of payment for an amount of $51,942.23.  Kafer stated that he will contact DKAL on why the light does not work that is pointing to the hall.  Motion by Kafer, 2nd by Egan to pay April’s bills that were submitted.  Motion carried.
Correspondence & Communications:   Hendricks went through a letter from the Department of Transportation that offered grants for projects that are over $25,000.  It was decided to file for future use in case any large projects would have to be done after the bridge is built, the River Road, etc.
Egan read the following correspondence:  

· A letter from the Metco that offered grants for demolition of buildings, waste disposal, etc
· A letter sent to Mr & Mrs. Hendricks to clean up the property on Union Street in Eureka.
Motion by Kafer, 2nd by Egan to send the letter stating if it is not cleaned up by May 17th, the town will clean it up and put the charge on their tax bill.

Hendricks read the following emails:

· An email from the DNR that stated they will be conducting a control burn on Gehrke GHRA property.
· The posting for the Public Information Meeting for County Hwy K Bridge on April 21
· An email from the Winnebago Planning Commissioner for a network meeting that will be held at the Omro Town Hall on April 28.
Discussion of Town Hall maintenance/needs:   Hendricks stated that the new Accuvote election machine was received on March 31 and it was used in the election on April 6.  Egan asked how many turned out to vote.  There were 168 voters for the spring election.  “I voted” stickers were available this year and there were comments made that they were appreciated.

Egan stated that we should start something for the playground project for we have monies from a grant from Alliant and the Rew/Ross memorial.  Kafer mentioned that he had talked to a couple of people who said they would volunteer to set up the equipment.  Swing sets are on sale right now.  Hendricks mentioned that she would purchase the equipment and we would get the ball rolling to install.  
Patsy Pomplun stated that two trellises are needed for the hall.  Motion by Kafer, 2nd by Egan for Patsy Pomplun to purchase two nice trellises on the towns’ expense for the plantings around the hall.  Motion carried.  

Upcoming meetings and workshops :  
· The Annual Meeting will be held on April 14 at 7:00 pm
· Public Meeting on the Hwy K Bridge on April 21 at 5:00
Egan stated that the Annual meeting is the Peoples Meeting, so there will not be a formal agenda.  The Board does invite guest speakers, but he would hope the word would get out that this is a meeting where the Public can bring up any of their concerns.  
Egan reported on the following news from the County.

· The County has approved $3 million 216 thousand dollars to do the resurfacing of Hwy E by Hwy 116 to the County Line.
· The County has approved $100,000 for the Eureka Boat Landing
· $160,000 Transportation Aid was received for the hwy K Bridge.  The County’s share will be roughly $280,000.
· There will be two new county board members, which were voted in April 6th.
Reports on attended meetings:

1. Fred Kasten reported on the Farmland Preservation Workshop that was held at the town hall on March 18th.  It was well attended by the surrounding townships, but not to well attended by Town of Rushford land owners.   If the town decides to rezone, it will cost $5000-$6000.  It was asked why the town has to do this if the farmers can enter into this program though the County.  Fred explained that there are 3 tiers of payment and if they go though the County, they would receive $5/acre instead of $7-$10/acre.  Egan stated that if the State does not accept the County’s application that the Towns rezoning would not be accepted.  The State has to approve both the County and Towns plan.  
County Zoning Committee Report:  Kasten reported that there was no County meeting during the month of March.  Kasten reported on the DNR deal with Zillges.  Zillges requested for a permit from the DNR for recycling brush, lawn clippings etc for their business.  It was requested for a 20,000 sq ft area.  Fred had talked to East Central Planning and he said that they would not require a Conditional use Permit for this.  Once they receive their permit approval from the DNR, they will be asked to amend their Conditional use permit they have with the Town of Rushford.  
Egan stated that they have another issue with the Zillges pit.  The Board went up their before tonight’s meeting for they had received a complaint call.  They have to be 250 ft from the property line and they are very close to the property line.  There is suppose to be a bream and it has to be mined out in a certain amount of time and then filled back in.  A meeting will be set up with Scott Konkle from East Central Planning, Wright Allen, Zillges and the town board.  Kafer asked Kasten to find out exactly what the setbacks are suppose to be.  
Kasten mentioned that he thought that Wilke would come to the town for a Conditional Use Permit, but that has not happened.  He is waiting for ownership transfer and a renewal of his bond.  Egan talked to Wilke on March 19th and he stated that he was not going to do anything until the pit was transferred into his name.  

Egan mentioned that we need a house number for the other house that is up by Arlo Pit.  

Building report:  Egan reported that four building permits were issued during the month of March.
Discussion on Town Maintenance:  There are a few pot holes in the town and 3-4 culverts that will need to be replaced.  A road tour will be scheduled with the Board members and the County next Tuesday at 9:00.
Kafer mentioned that we should take bids for wedging.  It will have to be discussed at a later date.  

Egan stated that on April 16, he will be meeting with the Sergeant with the Wisconsin Correctional Facility to look at the brush that has be cut.  He asked if we should rent a chipper, ask someone who has one, or just leave the piles and have the County come by and grind it up.  It was thought the Supervisor from the Town of Poygan had a chipper.  

Egan asked if anything had to be done at Rushford Trails.  Patsy Pomplun mentioned that the brush has been cut out and it is fine.  
Kasten mentioned that the Town of Omro had come by to look at Rushford Trails, for they are thinking about building a Park area.  

Motion by Kafer, 2nd by Egan to adjourn the meeting at 8:05.  Motion carried.  
Respectfully Submitted by Peggy Hendricks, Clerk
